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Presidents Page 
                                        The Heart of Our Community: Volunteers 

 Leisure Glen thrives on the spirit of community and collaboration. As we look 
around our beautiful community, it’s easy to see the results of our collective efforts. 
From well-maintained common areas to engaging community events, much of what we 
enjoy daily is thanks to the dedication of our volunteers. However, to continue fostering 
this vibrant community, we need more hands on deck. 
 Volunteering within our HOA is an opportunity to make a tangible impact on our 
surroundings and build lasting relationships with our neighbors. Here are a few reasons 
why your participation is invaluable: 

1. Community Improvement: Volunteers help maintain and enhance our shared spaces, ensuring they 
remain safe, clean and enjoyable for everyone. 

2. Cost Savings: Active volunteer participation can reduce the need for costly professional services, allow-
ing us to allocate funds to other important projects. 

3. Personal Fulfillment: Volunteering offers a sense of accomplishment and pride in contributing to the  
      betterment of our community. 
4. Building Connections: It’s a great way to meet new people, make friends and strengthen the bonds 
       within our neighborhood. 
Volunteering doesn’t have to be a significant time commitment. Even a few hours a month can make a big 
difference. 
Volunteering in our HOA is not just about fulfilling responsibilities; it’s about investing in your community 
and enriching your own life. The connections formed, skills developed and benefits to property values all 
contribute to a thriving community. As the saying goes, "Many hands make light work." So, consider step-
ping up, getting involved and becoming an essential part of our community. Your contributions can help 
shape a brighter future for all residents, creating a welcoming and vibrant place to call home. To see how 
you can become a volunteer, call the office at 631-744-4988. 
 Thank you for your continued support and involvement. 
 
Michael Abbate, President 
Leisure Glen Homeowners Association 
 

PLEASE MAKE THE FOLLOWING CHANGES TO YOUR DIRECTORY 

            Please Add:    

 Arlene & Glenn Crisafi 
 2 Brookville Court 
 631-228-4384 
 
 Eileen Esposito 
 262 Glen Drive 
 631-228-4508 
 
 Anne Lennstrom 
 16 Orient Court 
 631-849-1726 

                              

  

                               IN  MEMORIAM  

     

                            
                        Our deepest  sympathy to  
                           their family and friends 

Irene Devine 
9 Glen Drive 

Carol Barber 
5 Sayville Court 

   Dominic Buonanno 
   191 Glen Drive 
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Creative Corner 
                All About…Thanksgiving Day 
                                                     by Mary J. Collins 

Thanksgiving Day is a national holiday in the 
United States, and Thanksgiving 2024 occurs on 
Thursday, November 28. More than likely, your 
Thanksgiving Day will be made up of three activities: 
spending time with family, flipping back and forth  
between football games and the iconic Macy's parade, 
and eating an extravagant feast.  

Our modern-day celebration of Thanksgiving 
Day is a blend of fact, fiction, and myths.  So, let’s 
take a few minutes to separate fact from fiction and 
learn a bit more about Thanksgiving as we know and 
love it, from its origins to how we celebrate it today. 
 The first Thanksgiving was celebrated in 1621 as a 
      harvest festival. It included 50 Pilgrims and 90  
     Wampanoag Indians, and it lasted three days. 
     Turkey wasn’t on the menu at the first  
     Thanksgiving. Venison, duck, goose, oysters, 
      lobster, eel, and other fish were likely served,  
      alongside pumpkins and cranberries. 
 Today, however, nearly 90 percent of Americans 

eat the bird—whether roasted, baked or deep-
fried—on Thanksgiving, according to the National 
Turkey Federation. Other traditional foods include 
stuffing, mashed potatoes, cranberry sauce and 
pumpkin pie.  

 Abraham Lincoln proclaimed Thanksgiving a  
     national holiday on October 3, 1863. Sarah  
     Josepha   Hale, the woman who wrote “Mary Had  
     a Little Lamb,” convinced Lincoln to make  
     Thanksgiving a national holiday after writing letters  
      for 17 years. 
 The first Macy's Thanksgiving Day Parade, held in 

1924, featured animals borrowed from the Central 
Park Zoo instead of the traditional character  

      balloons we know today. 
 The tradition of football on Thanksgiving began in  
      1876 with a game between Yale and Princeton. The 
      first NFL games were played on Thanksgiving in  
     1920. 
 
  "Thanksgiving dinners take 18 hours to prepare. They 
     are consumed in 12 minutes. Half-times take 12  
         minutes. This is not a coincidence.”  
                          (Erma Bombeck) 

 

                             BOOK NOTES 
by Dorothy Scheuer 

 
                       BEEP, by Bill Roorbach 

 
 Environmental art—maybe most notably 
 Christo’s; perhaps most locally Sherry Davis‘ 12-foot 
denim sphere that briefly popped up on the DeLea Sod 
Farm in Riverhead in September 2024—disrupts the 
view and makes us see familiar places in new ways, 
even after the installation is removed. 
 Beep (2024, Algonquin Books) is a bit of liter-
ary environmental art, with at least one root in George 
Orwell’s Animal Farm. 

Beep, a squirrel monkey born in the Costa  
Rican rainforest, has passed his third rainy season.  It is 
time for him to leave his troupe and set out in the  
direction of the sunrise, heading for the great beyond in 
hope of finding a mate and enriching the gene pool.  

 Maybe he will get as far as the smoking  
mountain, which every monkey knows about but few 
have seen with their own eyes and then returned to tell 
about. 

For a time, the journey is through familiar terri-
tory, with easy passage through the forest canopy and 
even across certain busy hot black go-ways, where a 
kind you-men has placed long, tightly braided blue 
vines.  These are made of non-monkey material and 
strung somehow tree-to-tree across the go-way.  They 
give monkeys an alternative to the dangerous black 
lightning vines, for crossing. 

This you-men must be a grower.  The ones in 
the roaring, grunting, hissing, farting machines that fill 
the go-ways below, are goers. 

Reaching the end of familiar territory, Beep is 
confronted with the infernal and monstrous big trail.  
There is no bluevine here.  How will he cross? 

He is also curious, and hungry.  He observes 
and tries to make sense of the collection of boxes where 
you-mens dwell.  He notices an adolescent you-men 
with a supply of the food that helps make monkeys so 
fond of growers: pineapple! 

Very polite, Beep comes up with a strategy for 
getting some of his favorite fruit. 

“One thing everymonkey knows is that goers 
and growers aren’t too bright, and can make no sense of 
us.  I pointed to my mouth: sign was the best way.” 

With interest and patience on both sides, Beep 
finds that this you-men is called Inga, and that she is a 
kindred spirit. 

“Capable of learning,” Beep notes. 
Inga and her family are in Costa Rica on vaca-

tion, about to return to their home in New York City. 
Beep’s quest is about to take him farther than 

he ever knew it was possible to go. 
Bill Roorbach has written other fiction and non-

fiction.  This story is told in the first person by Beep. 
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Club News 

 *** Attention Legionaires*** 
For all members who have paid their 2025 

dues, new membership cards will be available 
at this meeting. 

 
 
 
                     AMERICAN LEGION 
                    AUXILIARY UNIT 352 
                  
                 Cordially invites you to attend 
                 our meetings held on the third 
                    Wednesday of each month 
                           at 2:00 pm in the 
 
                           AUDITORIUM 
 
               Refreshments will be served   
 

 If you would like to join our Unit please call 
our Membership Vice President 

Jacqui Carlesco 

 
The White Table” also Known  
as “The Remembrance Table” 

 

 

   It symbolizes MIA’s or POW’s captured service members.  

 The White Cloth honors a soldier’s Call to Duty. 

 The Red Rose represents the lives of the missing, and the family, friends and comrades who keep their 
faith hoping and waiting for their return. 

 The Red Ribbon signifies the blood they shed to insure our Country’s freedom. 

 And lastly, the empty chair represents the missing BUT is saved for them in hopes of their return. 
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Club News 
LEISURE GLEN WOMEN’S GUILD 

 On  September 17th the Women’s Guild held its Fall Luncheon at the Meadow Club in Port Jefferson. 
We hosted 141 individuals who supported our endeavors to raise money for our 2024 Charities. We have re-
ceived many positive comments on the luncheon, the food and the ability to navigate the room in a spacious 
set up. Our entertainment for the afternoon was our own Tom Adamo! Tom sang and was graciously received 
by the audience with appreciative applause. A big thank you to Tom for helping to make our afternoon  
a success!  
 We had a large selection of raffles and baskets thanks to our generous commercial contributors.  
Many of our guests went home with lovely gifts and appreciation for our efforts. Although our numbers were 
considerably smaller than we originally anticipated, we were able to raise $4,452 for our 2024 Charities.  A 
big thank you to all who participated and we look forward to another successful event next year! 
 Next up is our community wide Annual Food Drive on Thursday, November 7th from 9am to 4pm. 
We have been advised that the need in our surrounding communities is great and we hope our community 
responds with the generosity they have displayed in years past.  Your block captains will collect the food 
from your street and deliver it to our two drop off areas so it can be sorted and bagged for our church 
 recipients and synagogue. 
  Special thanks to Siegrid Harjus for organizing the Glen side and Rosalie Tartaglia for organizing the 
Leisure side of the community.  Without their hard work, we could not have a successful food drive! Thanks 
also to the block captains for collecting and delivering the food to their side of the community and a very spe-
cial thank you to the residents of our community who so generously donate food. Your contribution to those 
less fortunate is very much appreciated.  
 A very Happy and Healthy Thanksgiving to everyone! I hope you are able to share the holiday with 
your family and friends that you hold dear.  

 
 

Mary Ann Fox, President 
 

Defensive Driving 

 

Defensive Driving is on Wednesday  
November 13th   

 from 8:45am to 3:00pm.  
Checks only are accepted, payable to 

 “Survive the Drive” for $30.00.  
Payment is due when you sign up with Debbie or you can leave the payment it in her 

mailbox.  
Bring to class your Driver’s License, a pen and your lunch.   

 
Class starts promptly at 9am, so please don’t be late. 

 
Recreation Manager 
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Club News 
 

 

 

 

Leisure Glen Bowling League 
The league began play on September 9, and through October 2 we make note of the following  
200 or better games: 

Gary Galante    235,208,214,202,216,236,223,241,225 
Andy Capolla   230,207,204 
Rich DiBenedetto  212 
Rob Oliva   204 
Tony Bainlardi  218,234 
Jorge Fredes  203 
Jerry Lyons  211,234,244    
Jo Coia-Meo  200 
Bob Umina  213 
Dan Edelstein  202 

In addition, the following  bowlers bowled games significantly above their current  
league average. 
 

Dianne Esposito    184 
Ann  Cacciaguida 178 
Jean Coia-Meo            167 
Matt Krauza  188 
Kathy Lanning  151 
Gracen Galante  167 
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Community News  
                                                             Remembering Veterans Day  
                                                                      11th Month11thDay11th Hour  
 

 One hundred and six years ago, on November 11, 1918, in a train car in the Compiegne forest in the 
northwest of France, it was agreed upon at 5 a.m. and signed at the 11th hour, that fighting between the Allied 
forces and Germany would be ceased, putting an end to World War I.  

But World War I, known at the time as the Great War, or “the war to end all wars,” did not officially 
end until seven months later, on June 28, 1919. The treaty was signed at the Palace of Versailles in  
Versailles, France.  On November 11, 1919, the one-year anniversary of the armistice agreement, President, 
Woodrow Wilson signed a proclamation commemorating November 11 as Armistice Day, known today as 
Veterans Day. The proclamation read that Armistice Day celebrations would include parades, public meetings 
and a two-minute suspension of business at 11 a.m.  

The proclamation said that Armistice Day would be “filled with solemn pride in the heroism of those 
who died in the country’s service, with gratitude for the victory, both because of the thing from which it has 
freed us, and because of the opportunity it has given America to show her sympathy with peace and justice in 
the council of nations.”  

On June 4, 1926, Congress passed a resolution urging state governors to observe Armistice Day with 
thanksgiving and prayer, and with exercises designed to perpetuate peace through goodwill and mutual under-
standing between nations. At that time, 27 states had already made November 11 a legal holiday. 
  More than a decade later, on May 13, 1938, Congress made Armistice Day a federal holiday dedicat-
ed to world peace. 

Since World War I was not the war to end all wars, and lawmakers believed that veterans from World 
War II and the Korean War also deserved a day of remembrance, on June 1, 1954, President Eisenhower 
signed a bill changing the name of Armistice Day to the more inclusive Veterans Day, to thank all who had 
served the United States of America.  

On October 12,1954, President Eisenhower published a proclamation in the Federal Register instruct-
ing citizens to recognize Veterans Day on November 11. He wrote, “On that day, let us solemnly remember 
the sacrifices of all those who fought so valiantly to preserve our heritage of freedom, and let us reconsecrate 
ourselves to the task of promoting an enduring peace so that their efforts shall not have been in vain.” 

On June 28, 1968, 50 years after the armistice agreement, Congress passed the Uniform Monday 
 Holiday Act, which moved Veterans Day from its original November 11 date to the fourth Monday in  
October. The act also declared that Memorial Day, Columbus Day and Washington’s Birthday would be  
observed on Mondays. These dates were meant to take effect in 1971. 

On October 25, 1971, Veterans Day was federally recognized for the first time on a day other than 
November 11, and the change was met with much confusion. Many states and most veterans organizations 
disagreed with the date change and continued to celebrate Veterans Day on November 11, which held historic 
and patriotic importance. 

On September 20, 1975, President Gerald Ford signed a bill changing the observation of Veterans 
Day back to November 11, where it has remained for the past 49 years.  

Much has changed since the armistice agreement was signed 106 years ago and the first Armistice 
Day was observed. But through the past century, despite its different names and dates, the purpose of Veter-
ans Day has remained the same. It is not a day of mourning, but a day of celebration and honor of all  
veterans.  

Let us all take a moment on this Veterans Day to honor those special people who have done some-
thing extraordinary so that we may all enjoy the freedom we treasure today.  Standing for two minutes in  
silence at 11 a.m. on November 11th, facing the flag (if you have one), is still traditionally done.  

The flag is not flown at half-staff on Veterans Day, per Military.com. Flying the flag at half-staff 
would have to be approved by the President or by the governor of a state.   
 
--Submitted by Rich Hennes                                                                                                



The Glen Gazette  November 2024 

17 

Club News 



The Glen Gazette  November 2024 

18 

Club News 



The Glen Gazette  November 2024 

19 

Community  

 
 
 
 
 
 
The Leisure glen social club is having an open community meeting and 
election on November 19, 2024 at7pm at the clubhouse. all residents are  
invited to attend. We will talk about the activities we have planned for 
2025, as well as, asking for volunteers to fill open board seats. 
Hope to see you there. 

SAVE THE DATE 
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Puzzles 
 

 LOOK FOR ANSWERS IN THIS ISSUE                     

Puzzle Theme: 
You’ve come to the right place 
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Good Old Days 
                          WASN’T THIS US? 

  Submitted by Jeannette Long 

 A little house with three bedrooms, one bathroom and one 
car on the street. A mower that you had to push to make the 
grass look neat.  
 
In the kitchen on the wall, we only had one phone, and no 
need for recording things, someone was always home.  
 
We only had a living room where we could congregate,  
unless it was at meal time in the kitchen where we ate.  
 
We had no need for family rooms or extra rooms to dine. 
When meeting as a family those two rooms would work  
out fine.  
 
We only had one TV set, and channels, maybe two, but 
 always there was one of them with something worth the 
view.  
 
For snacks we had potato chips that tasted like a chip, and if 
you wanted flavor there was Lipton’s onion dip. 
 
Store- bought snacks were rare because my mother liked to 
cook and nothing can compare to snacks in Betty Crocker's 
book.  
 
Weekends were family trips or staying home to play. We all 
did things together. Even go to church to pray  
 
When we did our weekend trips depending on the weather, 
No one stayed at home because we like to be together.  
 
Sometimes we would separate to do things on our own, but 
we knew where the others were without our own cell phone. 
  
Then there were the movies with your favorite movie star, 
and nothing can compete to watching movies in your car.  
 
Then there were the picnics at the peak of summer season, 
pack a lunch and find some trees and never need a reason. 
 
 Get a baseball game together with all the friends you know, 
have real action playing ball and no game video.  
 
Remember when the doctor used to be the family friend, 
and didn't need insurance or a lawyer to defend? 
 
 The way that he took care of you or what he had to do, be-
cause he took an oath and strived to do the best for you.  
 
Remember going to the store and shopping casually, and 
when you went to pay for it, you used your own money?  

 
 
Nothing that you had to swipe or punch in some amount, 
and remember when the cashier person had to really 
count  
The milk man used to go from door to door, and it was  
just a few cents more then going to the store.  
There was a time when mailed letters came right to your 
door, without a lot of junk mail ads sent out by every 
store.  
The mailman knew each house by name and knew where 
it was sent; there were not loads of mail addressed to 
“present occupant.” 
 There was a time when just one glance was all that it 
would take, and you would know the kind of car, the 
model and the make. 
 They didn't look like turtles trying to squeeze out every 
mile; they were streamlined, white walls, fins and really 
had some style.  
One time the music that you played whenever you would 
jive, was from a vinyl, big- holed record called the forty-
five. 
 The record player had a post to keep them all in line and 
then the records would drop down and play one at a time. 
 Oh sure, we had our problems then, just like we do today 
and always we were striving, trying for a better way. 
 Oh, the simple life we lived still seems like so much fun, 
how can you explain the game, just kick the can and run?  
And why would boys put baseball cards between bicycle 
spokes, and for a nickel red machines had little bottled 
Cokes?  
This life seemed so much easier and slower in some 
ways. I love the new technology, but I sure do miss those 
days.  
So time moves on and so do we, and nothing stays the 
same, but I sure love to reminisce. And walk down 
memory lane. 
 With all today's technology, we grant that it's a plus! but 
it's fun to look way back and say, hey guys,  
THAT WAS US 
 

 Well, was I right? You can bet your bottom dollar it 
was.        
               “Happy Thanksgiving, Everyone”  
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Club News 
                       GARDEN CLUB 
 

Save the date to participate in a  
“Holiday Project” on 

 Thursday December 12th at 6pm 
We will be making a beautiful  
“Balsam Christmas Wreath”  

 
For more info call Leslie – 631 849-4403 

                            GARDEN CORNER  
With winter knocking at our door, outside gardening comes to an end for the year.  The Garden Club is plan-
ning and working on next year’s activities.  Is the Paseo entrance from your Court looking like it needs some 
TLC?  We would like to improve some Court entrances to the Paseo, but we need your help to volunteer or we 
will have no choice but to hire help to maintain our gardens.  We are all seniors and nobody is getting any 
younger.  With everyone’s $20 donation per household (just drop it in the box outside of Debbie’s office), addi-
tion projects could be possible by getting help with manual labor.  Sadly, only 25% of the homes have made a 
donation to the Garden Club.  We can all agree that the areas around the clubhouse and pool were stunning 
this summer, as our volunteers worked tirelessly to make things beautiful for all to enjoy.  Many, many thanks 
to the hardworking volunteers of our Paseo committee. We hope to continue making ‘The Glen’ a beautiful 
place to live.  The Garden Club thanks Jane Ellson for her donation of plants and decorative indoor pots.   
Again, thanks to a donation from the Men’s Club, mulch and stone edging was added at the entrance to the 
Paseo at Brookville Court. 
 
It will soon be time to decorate the Clubhouse for the holidays (Saturday, November 23rd); numerous decora-
tions need replacing which are paid for with your donations.   
The New York Botanical Gardens suggests the following November plant maintenance. 

1. Continue to thoroughly water trees, shrubs, and planting beds until the ground freezes. 
2. If you haven’t already, cut back perennial to 4-5 inches, but leave ornamental grasses to provide winter 

interest until spring. 
3. Keep weeding to remove as many as possible. Then there will be fewer to contend with when spring arrives.  

Weeds are hardy and will continue to grow and spread into late fall. 
4. Provide burlap windbreakers for boxwood and broad-leaved evergreens to protect branches from breaking 

under the weight of heavy, wet snow or ice. 
5. Give houseplants as much light as possible as lower light days begin. 
6. Provide houseplants with humidity; mist often. 
7. Begin to increase the time between watering, but do not cut back on the amount of water. 
 

Happy Thanksgiving! 
 
 
 

 
Submitted by Christine Tourtoulis and Chris Cole, President 

This Photo by Unknown This Photo by Unknown 
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Taste of the Best 
                                                    
                                                     EGGPLANT PASTA 
 
 
 
 
 
INGREDIENTS 
 
Old Bay Seasoning 
1 large eggplant and 1 28-oz can whole tomatoes, crushed by hand 
4 cloves of garlic, cut up 
olive oil 
red pepper, to taste 
salt, to taste 
penne pasta  
fresh basil 
parmesan cheese 
rocatta salada cheese 
 
 
PREPARATION  
 
 Cut eggplant into cubes with skin on, and add Old Bay seasoning 
 Fry in hot oil 
 In large frying pan, place 3 tbs olive oil and garlic 
 When garlic is brown, add tomatoes, pepper, salt and fresh basil 
 Cook for 20 minutes  uncovered 
 Meanwhile, cook pasta and drain.  
 In a large bowl, combine pasta, tomato sauce, eggplant and cheese. 
     Enjoy! 
Lydia Vella 
516 449 7733 



    

3    Daylight Savings ends 4  NO Bingo 5             Election Day 
   *Election Day voting in the  
       clubhouse 6am to 9pm  
*ALA  bagels & coffee  and  bake  
       sale  and raffles 9am 

6     Theater 7pm 

10 11      Veterans Day 
         *HOA closed  
      *Amer Leg & ALA  
Ceremony  with bagels and 
 coffee  10am you must s/u by  
         Debbie’s office  

12  On the Town Tix Sales 10am 
       * Bean Bag starts  4pm 

13  Defensive Driving 
 9am-3pm you must s/u 
           w/Debbie 
  * Amer. Legion 1pm 

17 18 19  Women’s Guild Game Day 
                 12:30pm  

20  ALA 2pm 

24    Choral Concert 2pm 25   Rocky Point Area 
            10am-2pm 

26      Italian/Amer.    7pm 27  Computer Club 
              2pm 



 1     On the Town 12noon 2 

7  Riverhead 10am-2pm 
   *M/C Tix Sales 9am 
* W/G Food Drive 9am-4pm 
    * Rec Meeting 9:30am 
* Lithium Battery Seminar 
               6:30pm  
 

8 9  Social Club Music Bingo 
                6:30pm 

14     Pt.Jeff. Sta  area  
             10am-2pm 
    * Garden Club 2pm 
   * Bean Bag starts 4pm 
     * Photography 7pm 

15  W/G Alzheimer Seminar      
                  12noon 
           * Choral 7pm 

16  Men’s Club Night of Races 
                    5pm 

21  Smithaven Mall area 
            10am-2pm 
* Social Club Tix Sales 11am 
    & 5:30 pm Holiday Party 
         * Choral 7pm 

22  M/C Movie Night 7pm 
 

23 

28     Thanksgiving Day 
     * No Garbage Pick-up 
         * HOA Closed 

29        HOA Closed 30 

        
*Aerobics  M,W,F 10am 
*Art League Mon.1pm 
* Bean Bag Tue & Thur 4pm 
*Bingo Mon 7pm 
*Bridge Thurs. 1 pm 
*Fibre Arts 1pm Thurs. 
*Hand & Foot Canasta   
        1pm  Fridays 
*Ping Pong 9am Tue & Thur 
* Pottery MT&W 10am 
 
 *Gym is for Leisure Glen 
        Residents Only 
$50 fine to the resident if your 
family or guest is caught us-
ing the gym*   
 
       *WINTER BROS.  
 CARTING   631-244-7272*   
Bulk is every Thurs. If you 
have large items you  must 
call Winter Bros. directly 
 
 * All bottles to be placed 
      in regular Garbage * 

 

          Key to Symbols 
  
Garbage  
 
Plastic/Cans  
 
Paper/Cardboard 
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Laughter the Best Medicine 
 

     Fabric store robbed! Police 
 searching for material witnesses. 
 
Submitted by Gene Reynolds 
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                           Trivia   
Submitted by the Pinzarrone’s 
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Comm. News / Thank You 
 

       Puzzles Answers 

                      HAPPY  BIRTHDAY! 

TO ALL OUR GLEN NEIGHBORS   
BORN IN NOVEMBER 

 

  

 

 

         Thank You 
     
   To the Leisure Glen Residents: I would like to take this opportunity to announce that as of  
   January 1, 2025 I will be resigning from the Leisure Glen Travel Club. I want to thank all those  
   who joined the club and went on our many trips. I enjoyed planning and organizing the trips we had,  
   but now feel that perhaps someone with new ideas might like to try their hand at running the club.  
   I have been president for many years and before that I was vice-president of the former Players Club,  
  so I hope you can understand my resigning. I do hope that this club will not become extinct, and I 
  would help out in any way I can. I wish to thank Mary Ann DeCostanzo, Rita Grancio, Lynne Schmidt  
  and Michael Abbate for the many hours we put into organizing trips for the Glen. 
 
  Fondly, Ann Cacciaguida 

Thank You 
 
 Thank you again for the overwhelming  
compassion and support during Roy’s illness 
and death. How lucky am I to be living in this 
great community. 
 
Brigitte Acer 
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THE HANLON AGENCY 
631-727-1700 
1236 Roanoke Ave 
Riverhead, NY 11901 
bethhanlon@allstate.com 
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LEISURE GLEN  
REFERENCES 
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